


Maurice Blackburn welcomed the creation of a National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS)
and a separate National Injury Insurance Scheme (NIIS) in 2013, which were intended to
further fund the disability sector and alleviate significant levels of unmet need. However, we
were critical of some aspects of the proposed scheme, as framed by the earlier Productivity
Commission. The scheme is in the process of its final design. The design conceived by the
earlier Productivity Commission Report, and embedded in the existing legislation and
intergovernmental arrangements, has aspects that are deeply flawed. The consequences of
these flaws are now bearing out, as roll-out of the scheme commences around the country.

We have played a constructive role in assisting State and Territories in introducing the initial
pillars of the NIIS. However, there are fundamental issues in the NDIS and NIIS
arrangements that must be addressed. NDIS-eligible individuals, their families and carers are
suffering delays and confusions; they need certainty. Many risks and some gaps remain. Any
action taken to improve the level and quality of disability care and support services must be
done in a manner which is efficient, effective, equitable and accountable. To help inform the
final design of the full scheme, our enclosed submission discusses the issues which require
rectification and offers a policy or program response where possible.

Yours sincerely

Rod Hodgson

Principal Q"
MAURICE BLACKBURN %%
Accredited Specialist Personal Inf{ffy Law
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